
 

 

GARFIELD TOWNSHIP BOARD 
REGULAR MEETING 

________________________________________________ 
 

Monday, October 12, 2015, 6:00 p.m. 
Garfield Township Hall 

1138 West Erickson Road, Linwood MI 48634 
 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 
The meeting was called to order by James Dubay the Supervisor at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Roll call: Supervisor-James Dubay, Clerk-Kimberly Day, Treasurer-Brenda 
Satkowiak, Trustee-Paul Niemiec and Trustee-Gerald Rivard were all present. 
 
The Pledge was said in unison. Public attendance was eighteen. 
 
Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec to approve the meeting agenda.  
Motion carried.   

 
Minutes from the September 14, 2015 regular meeting were presented. Motion 
made by Paul Niemiec/Brenda Satkowiak to approve the minutes as printed. 
Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report was presented. Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec 
to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 
 
Bills presented.  See attached. Motion made by James Dubay/Paul Niemiec to 
pay the bills except check number 2515. Motion carried. 
 
Northern Bay Ambulance:  Nothing to report. 
 
Planning Commission:  Paul Niemiec gave report:  Next Regular Meeting will be 
held on December 1, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Fire Department:  Fire Chief Paul Smith gave report:  Nothing to report. 
 
Correspondence:  Township Board received a letter from the Planning 
Commission.     
 
Public Comment: Lee Deary one acre is plenty enough land; and need 
ditching/brush done on Eleven Mile Road.  
 
Deb Kotz 1515 North Eleven Mile Road one acre is plenty of land; everyone 
needs to know that cleaning up neighbor’s yards comes from the road money. 
 
Unfinished Business:  None 
 
Old Business: Check #2515 contract stated eight forty yard dumpster at 
$490.00 each. It took twelve forty yard and one seventy yard dumpster to 
clean up Newberg Road property.  Motion made by Paul Niemiec/Gerald Rivard to 



 

 

have the Supervisor contact Billy’s about this bill. 
 
New Business:  Supervisor spoke with Mt. Forest Township Supervisor and they 
are will to split the cost on Townline 16 Road.  Ditching on that road needs 
to be done, if it is the same price as the gravel we just put on the road 
then Mt. Forest will pay for the ditching. 
 
We are currently have problems with our new Sexton; we are hoping to get 
these issues ironed out or we will be looking at hiring someone else. 
 
Miscellaneous from the Board:  Paul Niemiec stated we have used almost our 
whole budget on Attorney.  Eight Townships use the same Bay City Attorney, we 
need to look into getting a local attorney.  We don’t need a big city 
Attorney. 
 
Motion made by Paul Niemiec/Gerald Rivard to adjourn at 6:18 p.m.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 
 
_______________________________    
Kimberly Day, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


